EXETER GYMNASTICS CLUB AGM
Wednesday 5th November 2014
EXETER GYMNASTICS CLUB AGM
Wednesday 6th November 2013


Present:

Tim Johns	Yvonne Budd	Richard Franks
Mike Euridge	Alan Cleave	Alain Cook
Michelle Hamilton-Kendall 	Helen Honnor	Joe Hurrell
Marie Evans

Apologies:  Meriel Fry, Suzanne Finch, Donna Underhill, Jeni Greenstreet


---------------------------------------------------------------------------

Minutes of Last Year’s AGM

There seems to be an omission of a sentence at end of first paragraph, which Michelle will amend accordingly.  Subject to the changes being made, Richard proposed minutes be adopted as a true record, this was seconded by Tim.   A copy can be found at Appendix A.

Chairman’s Report

A copy of Tim’s full report is attached with these minutes at Appendix B.  He thanked everyone for attending AGM tonight.  He wanted to thank Ian and Helen Honnor, who helped with securing a grant from Exeter City Council for £40,000 to go towards a new extension to the front of the building – details of which will be put on committee notice board shortly.  He thanked the volunteers who run the coffee shop in the viewing area.  

Treasurers Report

Yvonne circulated copies of the Annual Report and Accounts that have been submitted to our accountants, but have not been audited, as it is not deemed necessary.    These can be found at Appendix C.  Yvonne reported to the committee as follows:

EXETER GYMNASTICS CLUB
Charity No.294294
TREASURERS ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE YEAR TO 31 AUGUST 2014

The accounts for the end of year are looking very healthy due mainly to the fact we no longer have a bank loan and having got planning permission from Exeter City Council for the shed and entrance to be improved we are in the process of trying to raise the funds to bring this to fruition therefore our spending has been limited. The amount required for the work has increased, due to time, to £131,000 plus. We now have been given a grant from Exeter City Council with 2 provisions and the bank has said they will give us a loan.

As the quotes from builders for the work ranged from £116,000 to £143,000 plus VAT, we will need to work hard to make this a reality. 

The main funds raised this year were the Shop, the May Fayre and the Christmas Parties.  The shop managed a net profit of just over £5400 and our thanks go to the “Friends” who work so hard to cover the opening of the shop.  Also thanks go to the “Friends”, parents and gymnasts who raised just over £428 at the May Fayre.  The Christmas parties organised very well by the young leaders also added to our funds.   We also claimed £221.98 from the tax man from gift aid donations from the previous year.

Now that we receive membership fees each year there is less pressure for us to fund raise except when we have a project like we have at the moment. 

Our biggest single annual outlay is for the building and contents insurance due in November. The cost at the moment is about £3,500. We are at present insured with Arista Insurance.

This financial year we gave a grant towards the pommel of £500. 

Exeter City Council has given us a Discretionary Grant on our rates up to 31.03.2015. They will review it in January 2015 to establish if relief is to continue beyond this.

My thanks go to every one of you who have helped, donated or spent their money on any of the fund raising events and I hope you will continue to support the new committee.

If anyone would like to comment or discuss the accounts, please do not hesitate to contact Yvonne.

Coaching Director Report

A copy of Mike’s full report can be found at Appendix D.  He did say the club are hoping to improve communication to it’s members via email, the use of forums etc.  It is important that members tell the club of any changes to their addresses, contact numbers and email addresses.  

Alan Cleave asked about a Level 5 coach for the girls, as this issue was raised last year.  Mike said he is the process of assessing coaching workforce within the Club, however, most clubs within the Region are also struggling to find Level 5 coaches.  

Mike said the relationship established with St Luke’s Academy of Sports and Sciences with the gym club is well established.  There are already children attending the school which are supported with having time out for day training.  The Head of the school has visited a few times to see the gymnasts perform.  This link means any child in the Elite Performance Squad who wishes to attend St Luke’s, regardless of being in the catchment area, will be supported with a place.

Premises and Fundraising

Premises:  Tim thanked Mike for the maintenance and security of the building.  Tim informed the meeting that we have had to reapply for planning permission of the new extension, but this should just be a formality as it has been approved twice.  We should then be in a position to start work early in the New Year.  This will be the refurbishment of the bike shed to the left of the building and the lobby area.  This extension will give us another space the size of the studio upstairs and give an expanded reception/lobby area for members.  The plans and details of this extension will soon be put up on the Committee notice board for members to see.

Fundraising:  We are setting up a way that members who shop online via “Give as you Live” will be supporting our fundraising efforts, as a donation is given back to the charity.  Yvonne is finalising the set up arrangements, then we will publicise the website.  “Givey” is an online site that we were looking to establish for anyone who is participating in event can put the gym club down as a donation site.  However, this is proving troublesome, so the Trustees will look at another option and, again, inform members when up and running.




Election of Officers

Alain Cook will be standing down as a Trustee.  Tim thanked him for his time during his time as a Trustee and for his continued support.  Tim Johns, Yvonne Budd, Meriel Fry, Alan Cleave, Richard Franks and Michelle Hamilton-Kendall were all happy to stand again.  Yvonne proposed that Tim Johns take on the Chair, seconded by Michelle.  Tim Johns proposed Yvonne Budd as Treasurer, Seconded by Richard Franks.   Alain Cook proposed Michelle Hamilton-Kendall as secretary, which was seconded Alain Cleave.  Richard Franks and Alan Cleave were proposed as Trustees by Michelle Hamilton-Kendall, seconded by Tim Johns.  Joe Hurrell and Helen Honnor, who were both in attendance, were not able to commit to being a Trustee at present, but were happy to support Trustees.  All agreed with the election of officers.

Any Other Business

Tim had not received AOB from members who were not able to attend AGM.

Alan Cleave said following the first attempt at emailing members of the AGM, 728 emails were sent.  Some bounced back – so email addresses may be incorrect or no longer in use.  Of 114 which appeared to be opened, 10 were opened in America!  But nobody had unsubscribed to receive these emails.  

Helen Honnor said that with the work she does with charities and to conform with good Governance, there is a “Register of Interest” form available, which she thinks the Trustees should adopt.  Tim thought this was a good idea and Helen offered to email Tim the template so Trustees can discuss at their next formal meeting.

Joe Hurrell said that members had heard the gym club maybe looking at premises on Marsh Barton.  This is something that has been discussed, but the costs involved in looking for land and a new build are quite high.  It is envisaged this new gym would house the competitive gymnasts, as well as being a regional centre.  The existing building would stay and be for recreational gymnasts, which could then be increased in number.  Mike also said that St Luke’s Academy have expressed an interest in housing a possible centre on their land, however, this is still in negotiation.  Mike has also expressed an interest that this venue would include trampolining and tumbling, as this would then be adopted as part of the SW Strategy, which would attract funding from British Gymnastics.  Tim said there is still a lot of groundwork to be done, but watch this space for further updates!

Date of Next Trustees Meeting

It was agreed that the next Trustees meeting would take place on Tuesday 18th November at 7pm.


Meeting finished at 8:10pm
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